ANSONIA, CT

February 28, 2024

Dear Mario,

I write to thank you and your Array of Hope team for a wonderful “Behold”
Mission experience as part of our parish’s efforts during this graced time of
Eucharistic Renewal. The program was carefully thought-out, well presented, and
prayerfully offered to hungry hearts. It was so easy to work with you and your
team and people of the parish are still talking about what a great experience it was
weeks later! They especially appreciated the beautiful music ministry and Fr.
Giuseppe’s witness to the wonder and amazement that our Lord’s love in the
Eucharist should awaken within us. Personally speaking, celebrating the Mass on
the closing night was a deeply moving experience for me as a priest.

[ pray for ongoing fruitfulness from the “Behold” Revival, that the people of
my parish and others who attended will grow in their awe-filled worship of Jesus
present in the Blessed Sacrament, experience the healing power of His Real
Presence afresh, and be drawn into ever deeper Communion with God and one

another. Thank you for your “yes” to God’s call and openness to the promptings
of the Holy Spirit to offer this great ministry to the church.

Yours in Christ,
Fr. Jeff Gubbiotti

Pastor

PS—I look forward to welcoming you back to Ansonia again soon!
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